
 



 

American YMCA 
ON ACTIVE SERVICE with the AMERICAN EXPEDITIONARY FORCE 

 
January 5, 1919 
 
Dear Cousin [Cora], 
   Just a few lines to let you know that received the “Life’s” every 
week [a weekly photo magazine] and I certainly thank you very 
much for sending them.  I received the Christmas number yesterday 
and it certainly is a good one.  I have a good chance to read it now 
as we are billeted in a small town by the name of Belmont.  It has a 
population of about 200 and is located between Chaumont and 
Dijon [France]. 
   We have been credited with eight battles.  They are Deilouard, 
Pont-a-Mousson and Blenod, Chaudron Farms, Exermont, Fleville 
and Sommerance, St. Georges and Imecourt, Sommouthe, 
Warniforet.  The first two that we were in was in the St. Michiel 
sector and the last six were in the Agoone sector.  We stayed in the 
lines until November 8th and then we turned back to go to the rear.  
We had been in the lines continually from October 6th.  We arrived 
at Les Islette on November 11th.  We stopped there for a week and 
then went on to St. Menehould.  We stayed in St. Menehould for a 
month and then we went on the training to Belmont. 
   I don’t know how long we will be here. but I hope that we will 
soon go back to the U.S.  I had a letter from Arthur [his brother] 
saying that he had arrived safely in New York.  He was pretty lucky 
to get back home so soon. 
   I suppose that the weather is pretty cold in the States now.  It is 
not so very cold here but we are pretty lucky if we get one day in a 
month that it does not rain.  I think I had better close now and I hope 
that you are well. 
 

Sincerely 
Cpl. Alfred E. Goodhind 
Btry C 320 Ft 
Amercian E. F. 

 
[Alfred did return safely from the war.] 
 


